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Dates/Deadlines Recommendation/Action Progress/Response 

Date of Meeting: 
10 July 2024 
 
Date 
recommendations 
were issued: 
12 July 2024 
 
Deadline for 
response: 
12 September 
2024 
 
 

Priority Education Investment 
 
1) That all possible partnership work is done to grow 

inclusion activity, and the development of schools as 
welcoming environments to all needs (including 
through the effective training of teachers and the 
resourcing of their professional development), to 
overcome barriers to school attendance in a proactive 
way that is directly informed by the voice of children 
and their families. (R) 

 
2) That the Council maximises its engagement with all 

schools to seek to avoid the need for their issuing of a 
fine for non-attendance wherever possible. (R) 

 
3) That there is close partnership engagement with the 

provider organisations that deliver mental healthcare 
services to ensure that early intervention activity 
connects children and young people to the support 
that they need to break down potential barriers to 
school attendance. (R) 

 
4) That further information is provided on the delivery 

planning underway for the implementation of the 
Early Help Strategy (particularly on how there will be 
effective integration with other support services to 
reduce barriers to attendance, including for children 
attending schools outside the City Council area). (A) 

 

Date of Meeting: 
10 July 2024 
 
Date 
recommendations 
were issued: 

Early Years Entitlement and Wraparound Childcare 
Provision 
 

1) That a ‘One Council’ approach is used to 
establish a solid childcare and early education 
infrastructure that is accessible to everyone in the 

 
 
 

1) This is being progressed by Nick Lee, Director of 
Education Services and Sarah Nardone, Interim 
Director of Children’s Integrated Services. 
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12 July 2024 
 
Deadline for 
response: 
12 September 
2024 
 

city, with proactive work carried out to engage 
with wider Council teams and foster collaborative 
working to ensure a comprehensive childcare 
offer. (R) 

 
2) That work is done to ensure that the needs of 

individual communities within wards are fully 
understood, to ensure that everyone does have 
access to childcare and that there is a full equity 
of outcomes for families across the city. (R) 

 
3) That further information is provided on the 

outcomes of the 2023 Childcare Sufficiency Audit. 
(A)  

 

 

2) In order for this to be achieved, an integrated policy of 
work, that includes DWP, Director of Education 
Services and Interim Director of Children’s Integrated 
Services with the support of the 3rd sector, is being 
progressed. 
 

3) The 2023 childcare sufficiency audit can be found at: 
https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/earlyyears/section-
pages/welcome-to-nottingham-city-early-years/childcare-
sufficiency-assessment 
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